
Every Meal – There will be a benefit on Monday, August 26 from 5:00-8:00 pm at the 
Rizza Ranch in Worthington. Portions of your guest check and 100% of guest’s 
donations will go to Every Meal. For more information, check out the flyer on the 
events bulletin board.  
 

First Lutheran Church – ELCA 

1200 4th Avenue - Worthington, MN 56187   
Ministers: All baptized members – Jeanette McCormick, Pastor  

Web Site: felcwgtn.org & Email: felcwgtn@gmail.com 
August 25, 2024 – 14th Sunday after Pentecost 

 
GATHERING AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 
*THANKSGIVING FOR BAPTISM (p. 97) 
*GATHERING SONG ELW 618, “Guide Me Ever, Great Redeemer” 
*GREETING (p. 138) 
*PRAYER OF THE DAY (p. 142) 
FIRST LESSON: Joshua 24:1-2a, 14-18 (p. 187-188) 
PSALM 34:15-22 (p. 441-442) 
SECOND LESSON: Ephesians 6:10-20 (p. 952) 
CHILDREN’S SERMON/NOISY OFFERING  
BACKPACK BLESSING 
*GOSPEL ACCLAMATION “Alleluia” 
*GOSPEL: John 6:56-69 (p. 868) 
SERMON Pastor Jeanette 
*HYMN OF THE DAY ELW 638, “Blessed Assurance” 
*APOSTLES CREED (p. 104) 
*PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION 
*PEACE (p. 143) 
OFFERING & CGC MOMENT 
*OFFERING SONG ELW 885, “Praise God, from Whom All Blessing Flow” 
*OFFERING PRAYER (p. 144) 
*LORD’S PRAYER (p. 145) 
*BLESSING (p. 146) 
*SENDING SONG ELW 758, “You Are the Way”  
*DISMISSAL (p. 146) 

 

The office will be closed on Monday, September 2 for 
the Labor Day Holiday. 
  

Streaming Services – links to live stream the services 
YouTube: First Lutheran Church Worthington, MN - YouTube 

Facebook 
https://www.facebook.com/pages/First-Lutheran-Church-Worthington 



SUNDAY SERVANTS 
ASSISTING MINISTER/LECTOR: Erin Makela 
ACOLYTE: Trey Milbrath 
SOUND: Pat Demuth 
POWERPOINT: Pam Fleming  
ORGANIST: Nancy Hofstee 
VAN DRIVERS:  8-25 Matt Russell (360-5835) 
 9-1 Daren Bauman (360-9275) 
GREETER: Marie Wasmund Mews  
FACEBOOK LIVE: Carrie Adams 
COFFEE:  Sandy Poppema, Fern Burmeister & Diane Sletten 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Attendance  

  Attendance Last Sunday: 89 Attendance a year ago: 87 
 Attendance Last Wednesday: 20 Livestream: 329 
 

Don’t forget that a purchase of a Hy-Vee or Fareway gift card helps our 
general fund. The more we sell, the more we can deposit into the general 
fund. These make great gifts. Gift Cards will be available in the office during 
office hours and during coffee hour on Communion Sundays. Thank You! 

    
 
 
 
Members: Jean Black, Dennis Zierke, Kathy Craun, Kathy Summers, Glenda Lais, Val 
Veen, Zach Kempema, Gayle Huehn, JoAnn Kruse, Charlene Wachter, Marilyn Frisch, 
Julie & Denny Christensen 
Members in Nursing Homes: Doris Selberg, Dianne Sanderson, Betty Nelson 
Members in Care Facilities: Pearl Aaker, Joan Doeden, Jean Bender 
Family Members & Friends: Vickie Bierman (sister of Lisa Waldner), Darlene Vaala 
(grandmother of Tiffany Neugebauer),  Debbie Schannaw (daughter of Gayle Huehn), 
Rick Nunes (brother of Pat Elsing & Nancy Hellstrom), Kelly Reeves & family (Friend of 
Lisa Waldner), Maghan Fleming (Daughter-in-law of Kevin & Pam Fleming), Stan Elsing 
(Merle Elsing’s dad), Mark Richards, Joe Christensen (son of Nora Leinen & Gene 
Christensen), Butch Zeiner (Valerie Veen’s brother), Josh Hansen (Mary Ingenthron’s 
son), Tom Morgan (Sandy Randall’s dad), Brad Martens (Valerie Veen’s son) 
Our service men and women and Love INC 

FELC SCHEDULE FOR August 26-September 1, 2024 
Monday 9:00AM Bulletin Deadline 
 26 6:00-8:00PM Day Care Training 
 
Tuesday 7:00AM Early Risers Bible Study 
 27  
 
Wednesday 6:00PM Worship 
  28  
    
Thursday  
  29  
 
Friday  Pastor’s Sabbath Day 
 30   
 
Saturday   
 31  
 
Sunday 8:00AM Grace Lutheran Worship 
  1 9:30AM Worship/Communion – 15th Sunday after Pentecost 
 3:30PM Manos Unidos 
 
Radio Broadcast Sponsor: (Service time is 8:00 am on the radio 104.3 FM.) 
 In honor of Vickie & Jim Milbrath’s 50th Wedding Anniversary. 
  
First Lutheran Church Friends, thank you for the all the kind words of support and 
sympathy shared with calls, cards and greetings with the passing of both my mom, 
Joyce Larson and nephew, Bruce Larson. I truly appreciate my First Lutheran friends 
during this journey of loss. – Brenda Hurlbut 
 
Council decided at their July meeting that only a few newsletters will be printed for 
cost saving measures. There will be a pile by the mailboxes if you would like a printed 
version. You can get the newsletter on the church’s website, felcwgtn.org. Go to 
calendar and news tab at the top of the page and then click on bulletins and newsletter. 
The column on the right is the newsletter.  
 


